
November 1, 2011

Anya Rader-Wallack, Chair 
Green Mountain Care Board
89 Main Street
Montpelier, VT 05620-3101

Dear Anya,

First, let me congratulate you on your appointment as the Chair of the Green Mountain 
Care Board. Vermonters are lucky to have you at the helm of this important project. It is 
a monumental undertaking and I wish you the very best. 

This September, I had the opportunity to visit Taiwan for a government – business 
interaction as a member of a delegation that included seven Secretaries of State from 
around the country. It was a fascinating trip that included meeting with several 
Taiwanese Dignitaries’.

I’ve enclosed several booklets we received when we met with the Taiwan Department 
of Health Deputy Minister. One of the booklets describes Taiwan’s Healthcare system 
which appears to be a hybrid system that I thought you might find interesting.

I’ve included the booklets and business cards of the people we met with while there. 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. I hope you find these items 
useful in your work.

Sincerely, 

James C. Condos
Secretary of State


